leadership is expressed through the support of our activities such as our annual spring
plant sale and our fall harvest sale to name a couple. Other times, leadership comes fo
the forefront in the teams we support whether that be one of our usher teams, our worship
and pastoral care committee, or our Church Council to name just a few. It is this
leadership, expressed in so many different ways, that has kept our church functioning for
all these years during good times and bad.

We are a small congregation that has relied on these various leaders to help us to
continue to be relevant and to make a difference. | can’t speak for everyone, but |
understand that many of these leaders have been providing their leadership for many
years and are tired and in need of support if we are going to remain a viable, functioning
congregation. New members need to come forward to help, whether that is as a member
of an ushering team, a member of the worship and pastoral care committee or a member
of church council or any of our other teams. We need your leadership now if we are to
continue to function.

Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, April 14’th and will commence after the
church service at approximately 12:45. Council will arrange for sandwiches and tea and
coffee which we will have prior to the start of the meeting. Immediately after that meeting,
we will have a congregational meeting to discuss the pilot and these other matters and
determine what options are possible moving forward. Two weeks from April 14’th, i.e.
April 28’th, we will have a further congregational meeting after the Sunday service to vote
on whatever option the congregation decides to implement. Should you wish to discuss
any of these matters further, please reach out to one of your Church Council members or
you can contact me directly at (709)325-4661 or pt2reynolds@amail.com.

Easter is a time of resurrection, and it can be that way for us and our congregation too.
The future is solely in our hands. Over the coming days, each and everyone of us need
to prayerfully reflect on the future of our congregation and how your leadership skills can
help sustain our impact into the future. Your Easter contribution will also help us continue
to support our various community ministries.

God Bless you all.

Ao RenAd-

Tim Reynolds

Council Chair
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